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                                          Richmond Kiwanis Club        
                                        Richmond, Missouri  

                                                        "Serving the Children of the World"


  http://richmondkiwanismo.weebly.com

 January 12, 2016 Newsletter
Regular Noon Meeting

Ron Brohammer, President called the meeting to order at 12:15 PM at the Shirkey Golf Club.
The Song: John Richardson?
The Pledge: Jill Pence                                                                   The Invocation:  Ed Hughes
We greeted each other.  Ron told jokes. Welcome to our guests: Kevin Walden, Tom Mendal, and Officer Amyx.
Mac Proffitt did the Sergeant at Arms report:                                  Several dollars were put in for missed meetings and pictures in the paper.
Club Achievments/Announcements :   We have a new police dog named Vengence.  She is a German Shepherd trained to detect drugs and track things, people.  She will work with Amy.
Old Business: 
Key Club meets the 2nd and 4th Wednesday at 7:10 AM.  
Chili/Soup Luncheon: We will start cooking the meat on Friday evening Feb 12 to be ready for the luncheon on Saturday, February 13, 2016.  John Richardson is in charge and head chefs are Bruce Taylor, Troy Pyle, and Brian Bush. Everyone should plan to bring a dessert.  There will be a sign-up list for other donations.  It has been passed around twice.  Touch bases with Troy Pyle if you have not signed the list yet, and would like to sign up to bring something.  200 hot dog buns are needed for the hot dogs left over from Trick-or-Treat Street.  Ed will see if Sonic can donate them.
Rochelle McCaulley is working on the place mats.  You can place a two line ad for $10.00 and a business card size ad for $25.00  Please let her know if you are interested in placing an ad.  We will print them at Tabers. She plans to turn in the order next Tuesday, January 19, 2016.
Tickets have been passed out to sell for $7.00 a piece.  Please contact Ron if you do not have your tickets.  Each member is responsible for selling five tickets or giving them away.  Each member will need to turn in $35.00 to cover the cost of the tickets..
Sara passed out flyers for people to post around town.  Ads will be placed in the Richmond News.  We will also advertize with the Richmond Chamber and on KMZU radio.
 The Chamber of Commerce Business Expo will be held at the Middle School on Saturday, March 12, 2016.  It is a chance for local businesses and organizations to share information about their group.  Bill and Ron will chair it.  Be thinking if you might want to come and sit for an hour and talk to people about our group.
New Business: 

Trivia Night: Bill and Barb have not set up a date for Trivia Night yet.  They need to get with Josh McCray and see which dates were good for Key Club.  
Jim Rippey is in charge of the Star Award.  Please let him or Ron know of nominations for the next award.

Don Kerin has set up an Interclub Meeting.  It will be Wednesday, January 27, 2016.  We will go to the meeting at North Kansas City.  Their meeting starts at 12:00 noon.  We will meet at the Christian-Presbyterian Church to carpool at 11:15 that morning.  Let Don know if you are interested in attending.

.Program Chair for December: Bill Dooley
Guest Speaker: Eric Amyx, Student Resource Officer
Eric has been working in Richmond for the last two years.  He has had a lot of school and special training for this position.  He works in all four buildings and enjoys working with the adults and students alike.  They had a special program at the Middle School for Red-Ribbon Week on drug awareness and the students learned a lot.  They do some training for emergencies.  He has had good community support.

There have been some building improvements to make our schools more safe including camera to see what is going on in each building, intercom systems to enter each building, and bullet-proof glass at the High School.

He is helping to educate students at a young age.  He is also on top of things going on in the community, and often times can “Fix” a problem before it even happens.
We are glad to have him helping out.
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Drawing for the 50/50: Ed Hughes
Adjournment: 12:45 PM                Barb Dooley, Secretary






